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Dear Members, 

We hope you are enjoying the summer. We would like to bring you up to date on the dissolution of FAC and the issue of a dues vacation. We have had two conference calls with FAC locals and the dissolution/transition committee since our last GA. Here are the main points of our discussions: 

1. The committee working on the dissolution of FAC has asked locals to pay the June dues in order for FAC to pay for the release time and other expenses that FAC has incurred over the last year. These expenses are part of last year's budget. 

2. We will have a clearer picture of FAC’s financial obligations and our share of the assets following a special meeting in late August. 

3. There will be no dues to pay to FAC as of July 1 since FAC is dissolving as of September. Please note that your local union dues will continue to be deducted, and we will discuss this matter further at our first GA of the new academic year. 

4. Dissolution of FAC should occur around Sept. 25. As per our GA motion, Vanier will affiliate immediately with FNEEQ upon dissolution of FAC or as of Sept. 30, 2009 whichever occurs first. Our insurance coverage will immediately shift to La Capitale once we affiliate with FNEEQ. We will continue to be insured by Desjardins until that time. 

5. Any legal matters, such as grievances or issues of “scolarité” will continue to be dealt with by the FAC CRT people until we join FNEEQ in September. The FNEEQ Executive is being kept informed of all legal matters and the FNEEQ CRT team will take over any remaining dossiers as soon as we join FNEEQ. 


Very best regards, 

Your VCTA Executive
